
TOWN OF MARLBORO 
DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD MEETING 

Tuesday January, 2017 
 

Attendance: DRB Members: Steven John; Chair, Jean Boardman; Clerk, Brent Seabrook, Tony 
Gordon, Bennett Grout; Alternate, Julia von Ranson; DRB Administrative Assistant, Mary 
Sargent; Zoning Administrator. Also present were Thorin MacArthur and Gary MacArthur. 
 
Call to Order: The meeting came to order at 7:05 PM. 
 
The DRB convened the hearing for application 16-24 CH from Thorin MacArthur to convert an 
existing primitive camp to a single-family residence, located on a 44 acre parcel with an existing 
single-family residence. Thorin MacArthur and Gary MacArthur presented the application and 
answered questions from the DRB concerning the parcel boundary lines, well and septic 
locations and driveway right of way. 
 
Hearing 16-24 CH was adjourned at 7:53 PM 
 
The board entered executive session at 7:54 PM to discuss a decision on application 16-24CH. 
 
The board exited executive session at 8:05 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Julia von Ranson, Development Review Board Administrative Assistant 
 


